Town of Lexington Planning Board December 13, 2022
The Planning Board meeting was opened at 6:30PM by Chair, Jenni Cawein followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

Planning Board Members Present: Chair, Jenni Cawein, Vice Chair, Beverly Dezan, Board Member, Taris Charysyn, Board Member, Casey Scieszka, Board Member, Nancy Orr
Others Present: Marium Moore, Robert Tashjian
Review and Approve Minutes from November 9, 2022
On a motion by Bev Dezan and seconded by Jenni Cawein the following was,

ADOPTED:
Ayes – 5 Cawein, Dezan, Charysyn, Scieszka, Orr


Nays - 0

Therefore the Planning Board approved the minutes from the November 9th meeting.
Minor Subdivision: Marium Moore tax map ID 145.00-1-5
Proposal to subdivide current acreage of 19.5 acres, on the natural divide line of State Route 23A. On what would become the smaller side, there is an old dilapidated hotel from the 1800’s that needs to come down. Applicants propose to build a house on what would become the larger side. No current survey maps provided, but acreage looks to be enough to meet zoning requirements. Applicants have preemptively had DEP out to site to test soil and were informed that the soil is perfect.  

Applicants were informed they would need a current survey including a mylar  map. Another possible alternative would be to go before zoning board to ask for variance as the old hotel is not an inhabitable living structure. So perhaps the land may not need to be subdivided as there would not be 2 living dwellings on the same property with the new house being built.   
Adjourn

On a motion by Nancy Orr and with none opposed, meeting adjourned at 6:50pm.






Respectfully Submitted,







Beth Martin, Planning Board Secretary

